Licensing Team
Torbay Council
C/O Torquay Town Hall
Castle Circus
TORQUAY
TQ1 3DR

Licensing Department East Devon and Cornwall Constabulary Force Headquarters EXETER EX2 7HQ

Telephone: 01803 218900

1 October 2014

Dear Sir/Madam

The Rock Garden, 40-44 Swan Street, Torquay, TQ2 5ES

I refer to an application for the Review of the Premises Licence in respect of the above named premises, submitted by Mr Stuart Gibbons and Mr Daniel Burridge.

My Police Licensing Officer, Mrs Julie Smart, has conducted research of all police computer systems in relation to this premise and has provided a breakdown of this information on the attached sheet.

For your information, Premises Licence Number PL0576 was transferred to Halix Ltd on or around the 2 December 2010, and therefore our crime records have been searched since that date. However in respect of Storm logs and Form L10's, new police systems have been introduced in the last two years and therefore information has only been provided since the introduction of those systems.

In light of the attached information, the police are satisfied that the premises are meeting the Licensing Objectives the Prevention of Crime and Disorder, the Protection of Children from Harm and the Promotion of Public Safety.

In relation to the Licensing Objective the Prevention of Public Nuisance the police have no other information in relation to this issue, except the logs detailed on the attached sheet, and I therefore consider that the Licensing and Public Protection Team of Torbay Council are the appropriate authority to deal with this matter.

licensingeast@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

Please be advised that my Police Licensing Officer, Mrs Julie Smart, will not be attending the hearing unless the Licensing Authority specifically request her attendance.

Should you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact Julie Smart on 01803 218900.

Yours faithfully

Superintendent G Mayhew

LPA Commander